
 

Newsletter Autumn 1 2024 
Welcome back to the new school year! 

I hope you have all had a wonderful summer, spending time together as a family.  

It has been lovely to see the children back in school this morning, catching up with their friends and 

becoming familiar with their new classrooms and routines.  



A special welcome to our new playgroup, nursery and reception children who have joined our Ringway 

family today, it is an exciting time for them all. 

This term we welcome our new caretaker, Mr Fisher to our Ringway team. During autumn term, Mrs 

Atkinson and Miss O will be starting their maternity leave. Miss Wilson has joined our team this year to 

cover Mrs Atkinson's maternity and is our Year 5 class teacher. 

After our successful Ofsted at the end of last term, myself and school staff are all excited to get started 

with the academic year and look forward to continuing our partnership with parents in supporting 

children’s learning.  

Please ensure you have read the ‘September 2024 Information’ letter that was given to the children in 

their new school bags on transfer day back in July (this can also be found on our website in the 'Letters 

Home' tab). This explains more about important systems and procedures in school. 

As a reminder, I have attached some of the information to this newsletter. I have also included important 

dates for the term at the end of this newsletter – more information about each event will be given closer 

to each date.  

As always, thank you for your continued support, it really is appreciated. 

Mrs L Robson  

Healthy Snack  

 

All children in Early Years and Key Stage 1 will be provided with a fruit/vegetable snack each morning. 

Children in Key Stage 2 are welcome to bring their own fruit/vegetable snack to eat during their 

morning break. Please note, no other snack is permitted. This will support us in maintaining our Healthy 

School status.  

http://www.ringwayprimaryschool.co.uk/website/letters_home/558571
http://www.ringwayprimaryschool.co.uk/website/letters_home/558571


 

As a reminder, children's bottles should contain plain water only. Children should not bring glass bottles 

into school. 

Breakfast Club/ Afterschool Club  

 

Places at Breakfast club and Afterschool Club must be booked in advance using ParentPay. Due to 

staffing ratios, we can not guarantee places booked on the day. 

School Dinners  

 

School dinners will continue to be ordered using ParentPay. School dinners cost £2.30 per day (£11.50 a 

week). We request that these are ordered a week in advance by the Thursday each week. If you do not 

select choices for your children by the Thursday, your child will automatically be given the hot option 

each day. 



Earrings  

 

Where our uniform policy allows one small pair of stud earrings, we would also like to remind parents 

that earrings cannot be worn for PE lessons. If your child wears earrings for school, these will either need 

to be removed by the child (or by parents before the school day) or covered using medical tape (this 

should only be a short period of time when ears are healing) for PE lessons. Tape will need to be 

provided and applied by the child - staff are not able to assist the children with this .  

As per the Association for PE guidance and Blyth Sports Centre policy,  earrings must be fully removed 

and are not permitted to be covered during gymnastics and swimming sessions (even if ears are still in 

the healing period). Therefore, due to the 6 weeks healing time needed for pierced ears, we strongly 

advise that children do not get their ears pierced during the school year as it will have a significant 

impact on the access to their PE lessons in school.  

School Times/ Lateness 

 



School starts for all pupils at 8.45am, with registers closing at 8.50am. If your child arrives after this time, 

they will be marked as late. Anyone who is late must enter school through the main reception door to 

ensure they are signed in. 

School will close for all pupils at 3.15pm.  

If your child has permission to walk home (Year 4, 5 and 6 - written consent must be provided for this), 

they will be dismissed at 3.15pm. 

Any absences must be reported to the school office on each day of absence. Attendance and lateness 

will be recorded and monitored and school will follow the procedures to refer to the EWO (Educational 

Welfare Officer) if and when needed.   

Term Time Holidays 

 



 

Historically, school has not issued fines for unauthorised absenses and term time holidays however in 

August, the Government implemented a national threshold for all schools to follow for issuing fines. The 

threshold is set out on the attached documents.  

Please familiarise yourself with our attendance policy (this is available on our website). As always, letters 

will be issued by school but the fine itself will come from the Local Authority and the money is not given 

back to our school. 

We understand there will be thoughts and frustrations around these fines being issued but please 

remember that it is the Government that has set out this threshold for schoools to follow and staff will 

not tolerate any abuse from parents who are issued fines. 

We encourage parents to continue to be truthful when it comes to taking holidays and inform school of 

the holiday. If a child is off for a period of time we are required to carry out regular welfare checks via 

phone/home visits.  



Curriculum Coverage 

 

Parents can view the curriculum covered in their child’s year group, detailing the topics and areas within 

the curriculum they will cover, on our school website. They will also receive topic overview letters 

electronically (via Class Dojo) each half term.  

Our Safeguarding Team  

 

Children's Whatsapp Groups  

We are seeing an increased number of issues relating to pupil Whatsapp groups and social media 

accounts which are then being brought into school. In order to help us tackle this problem, please 

monitor your child’s activity on such accounts and ensure you have set up parental controls on devices. 

Please think carefully before allowing children to have certain Apps, these often have age guidelines that 

should be considered.  

On our school website you will find an E-Safety link to many online safety guides for Parents/Carers. 

Fact Sheets and Guidance Link. These can also be found at https://nationalcollege.com/guides 

Please speak to school for further advice if/ when needed. 

http://www.ringwayprimaryschool.co.uk/web/factsheets_and_guidance_for_parentscarers/647816


 

Home/School Communication 

As a school, we recognise that parents have WhatsApp groups or Facebook class pages set up and 

acknowledge these can be very useful for communication between parents. However, we kindly ask that 

if you have any issues or concerns to please speak to school first as these can usually be dealt with 

quickly and professionally. Please be mindful of discussing individual members of staff and pupils in a 

derogatory manner on social media/ Class dojo – school will take action if we are made aware of this 

having happened.  

If you would like to discuss a matter with a member of staff, a suitable time can be arranged by 

contacting the school office.  

Telephone: 01670 813463 

Email: admin@guidepostringway.northumberland.sch.uk 



 

 



 



 

Forest School Dates 

 

Please ensure your child comes to school with appropriate clothing and a change of footwear for their 

allocated session. 



School Uniform 

 

Please find our School Uniform Policy attached. This includes PE Uniform expectations. 

 

School uniform consists of the following:  

• White polo shirt  

• Purple jumper or cardigan  

• Grey trousers/skirt/pinafore/shorts  

• Purple gingham summer dress  

• Black school shoes/plain black school trainers with black soles (no large distinctive logos) Boots 

can be worn in winter months – these must be plain black, ankle height and with no heel.   

• Wellies (optional)  

• One small watch and a pair of stud earrings (no other jewellery or smart watches permitted). For 

health and safety reasons, children must be able to remove their own earrings.   

PE Uniform: 

Our PE uniform consists of: 

• Plain white t-shirt 

• Plain black shorts or jogging pants  

• Plain black hoody (optional) 

http://www.ringwayprimaryschool.co.uk/web/school_uniform_/206011


• Black trainers (as plain as possible) or suitable black footwear for outdoor PE sessions.   

 

We have a selection of pre-loved uniform in school, please contact the school office if you would like to 

come in and look through this. We will also display this outside, at home times, a few times over the next 

half term. 

Parking - Local Residents and Yellow Lines  

 

 

Traffic and parking continues to be a concern outside of school, on the yellow lines and along Ringway. 

Please be mindful of our local residents when parking outside school and remember the yellow lines 

should not be parked on at any times. This is for the safety of the children and applies to all parents at 

all times during the day. 

Within school we will continue to educate the children of the importamce of their parents/carers not 

stopping here and the safety reasons for this but we really need to rely on parents/carers to support us 

with this. 



Term Dates 

 

School Calendar for Autumn Term 2024 

 



 

Facebook 

 

We have decided to stop using our Facebook page - all communication will continue through ParentPay 

and Class Dojo. The Facebook Page will be disabled over the next few days.  
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